“CORRECTED NOTICE”

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

DIVISION OF CAPITAL ASSET MANAGEMENT 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

TOWN OF SOUTHAMPTON


The Commonwealth of Massachusetts' Division of Capital Asset Management hereby gives notice that, pursuant to Section 548 of Chapter 26 of the Special Acts of 2003, a public hearing shall be conducted to consider potential reuses and appropriate restrictions for the sale of, and the significant change of use of, Commonwealth land totaling three (3) contiguous parcels of state owned land consisting of 5.25+ acres that has been declared surplus to the needs of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.  The property is located along the northeastern side of College Highway (Route 10) in the town of Southampton, Massachusetts.  The land is under the care and control of the Massachusetts Highway Department and is currently vacant.  The land has been determined to be surplus to current and foreseeable public uses and is available for sale.

The hearing shall be conducted on Wednesday July 21, 2004 at 6:30pm at Southampton Town Hall, 8 East Street, Southampton, Massachusetts in the Town Hall Meeting Room.

BY:
David B. Perini, Commissioner


Division of Capital Asset Management 

